Number: PL-206

Date: January 14, 2000
From: North American Numbering Plan Administration (NANPA)
Subject: Overlays Suspended in the 408, 415, 510, 650, 714 & 909 NPAs

This Planning Letter advises the industry of a recent decision by the California Public Utilities
Commission regarding the implementation of planned overlays for the Numbering Plan Areas
(NPAs) of 408,415, 510, 650, 714, and 909.

On December 16, 1999, the California Public Utilities Commission (CPUC), in response to a
petition, issued Decision 99-12-051 which approved the suspension of the implementation of all
new overlay relief area codes. The specifics of the decision are as follows:

The previously adopted relief plans for implementation of mandatory 1+10 digit dialing
and for the opening of the overlay for the 408,415, 510, 650, 714, and 909 Numbering
Plan Areas (NPAs) are hereby suspended. The previously adopted geographic split for
the first phase of relief in the 909 NPA is not affected by this order, but shall remain in
effect and shall be implemented as previously scheduled.

The Commission’s decisions previously approving overlay relief plans for each of the
NPAs referenced above are hereby modified to suspend the overlay plans which are
superseded by the plan adopted in this order. The affected decisions and related Planning
Letters (PL) are as follows:

NPA — New NPA CPUC Decision NANPA PL Number
408 — 669 D.98-11-065 149
415 - 628 D.99-04-025 191
510 - 341 D.99-04-024 190
650 — 764 D.99-04-070 193
714 — 657 D.99-03-058 169
909 — 951 & 752 D.99-03-059 189

Carriers serving customers in the NPAs affected by this order shall provide notice to
customers within 60 days of this order by billing insert that the previously scheduled
dates for the beginning of mandatory 1+10-digit dialing and for the opening of the new
overlay area codes are suspended indefinitely.

The previously adopted geographic split for Phase 1 of the 909 NPA relief plan, however,
is only temporarily suspended. The previously adopted schedule for permissive and
mandatory dialing for Phase 1 of the 909 NPA geographic split and the previously



adopted NPA boundaries shall be subject to revision following receipt and review of
ordered comments from the industry.

e (Carriers are directed to send bill insert notices to their customers in the 909 NPA at the
earliest available billing cycle, advising them of the temporary deferral of the starting
date for permissive dialing.

e The previously ordered Public Education Plans concerning the overlays in each of the
above-referenced NPAs are hereby rescinded.

e NANPA is directed to release for assignment previously set-aside NXX codes in each of
the six NPAs subject to this order in response to the FCC’s elimination of the set-aside
requirement for NPAs subject to an overlay.

Once the CPUC issues additional decisions regarding back-up relief plans, NANPA will update
this PL with the disposition of these NPAs. Questions may be directed to Joe Cocke, NPA
Relief Planning — Western Region at 805-492-6327.
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